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Dear friends of Kultur verbindet e.V.,

For our new project "I shape my own future" we have a new employee since October.
Naziha Hasan will develop and implement the ongoing workshops, holiday projects and
weekend offers planned for children aged 8 – 12 years.

Here she introduces herself:

My name is Naziha Hasan and I was born in Syria. I studied agricultural science at Aleppo
University and did my master's degree in plant protection. After that, I worked there as a
lecturer and as a research assistant for ICARDA, an international research center. 

Since I came to Germany, I engaged in studying and improving my German.

A year ago, I completed a training course to become a climate change mentor. In addition
to acquiring expertise in climate adaptation, sustainability and climate protection, I was
able to expand my skills in the field of teamwork and as a networker. 

I am a mum of two beautiful kids (6 years old and 13 years old).

I really enjoy working with and for children. Nature protection and sustainability are very
important  to  me  and  I  want  to  sensitize  children  to  this  topic  and  show  them  what
opportunities  they  have  to  live  a  good  life  in  our  current  climate  and  environmental
conditions. 
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Children  need  extracurricular  education,  good  support  outside  school  and  meaningful
leisure activities. I want to support children with my skills and motivation and contribute to
environmental and climate protection together with them.

Information from the Executive Board

With funding from the Integrationsrat (Integration Council), we were able to purchase our
own smartphone.

Therefore, the association now has a new telephone number: 

0163 63 98 552.

The new phone enables us to professionalize our work, to create groups on Signal or
WhatsApp  for  parents,  reading  mentors  etc.  and  to  send  everyone  the  invitations  in
different languages and as audio files.

We are still in the process of saving all numbers and contacts. We kindly ask you to use
the  new number  immediately.   However,  we  can  still  be  reached  under  the  previous
number for a transitional period.

Our projects

On October 19th, the kick-off event for the children who have recently joined the project
"Meine erste Bibliothek" ("My First Library") took place at the Lyngsberg School. It was the
first launch event we have been able to do since March 2020! At the school, 10 children
will discover the world of books and have a lot of fun together with their mentors. 
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Public relations

We need support for our Facebook page. Our dates and activities have to be regularly
posted.  We are looking  for  someone who can reliably  take on this  task.  The work  is
manageable in terms of time, with one hour per week it should be easy to do. If you are
already on Facebook, have experience with posts and would like to support us, you can
contact Frauke Rheingans at frauke.rheingans@kulturverbindet-bonn.de or Tel.: 0163 63
98 552.

Tips for reading and leisure

Every  year,  the  Reading  Compass  of  the  Leipzig  Book  Fair  and  the  Stiftung  Lesen
publishes an overview of good children's books. The special thing about it is that the books
are also evaluated by a children's jury. The list – sorted by age group – can be found in the
appendix  to  this  newsletter.  Each book  is  accompanied  by  a  short  description  of  the
content and an evaluation in the categories suspense, emotions, knowledge and humor. 

From 23 October to 6 November, the Captain Book Reading Festival will take place in
many places in Bonn – museums, libraries, schools... Information about the dates can be
found on the homepage www.kaeptnbook-lesefest.de. All events are free of charge.

From 04. – 06.11. the 13th Bonner Buchmesse Migration will take place at the Haus der
Geschichte in Bonn. This year's theme is "What is home". Readings, poetry slams, films,
talks  and  concerts  are  offered.  The  program  can  be  found  on  the  homepage
www.buchmessemigration.de. The exhibition "Heimat – Eine Suche" (Home – A Search)
can also be visited at the Haus der Geschichte until 8 January 2023.

For  all  children  who  want  to  make  beautiful  and  unusual  lanterns,  we  have  this  tip:
https://www.geo.de/geolino/basteln/31807-thma-laternen-basteln.  There  are  instructions
how to make jellyfish lanterns, lanterns made of beverage packagings, unicorn lanterns
and much more. Take a look! You are also very welcome to send us photos of your cool
and unique lanterns.

Dates

30.10.2022, 11 - 13 Uhr: Workshop "Fire". You can register here: tsgumei@yahoo.de or
0151 111 92 547. Invitation see attachment to this newsletter.

06.11.2022, 11 - 12.30:  Workshop "African rainforest", Museum König. You can register
here:: tsgumei@yahoo.de or 0151 111 92 547. Invitation see attachment to this newsletter.

Käpt´n Book-Festival from 23.10 – 06.11.2022 in different locations in Bonn.

Bonner Buchmesse Migration from 04. – 06.11.2022, Haus der Geschichte Bonn.

https://www.geo.de/geolino/basteln/31807-thma-laternen-basteln
http://www.buchmessemigration.de/
http://www.kaeptnbook-lesefest.de/
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